
Council Chair 
Kelly T. King 

Vice-Chair 
Keani N.W. Rawlins-Fernandez 

Presiding Officer Pro Tempore 
TashaKama 

Councilmembers 

COUNTY COUNCIL 
COUNTY OF MAUl 

HFc-r3(tf) 
Director of Council Sen/ices 

Maria E. Zielinski 

Riki Hokama 
Alice L. Lee 
Michael J. Molina 
Tamara Paltin 

200 S. HIGH STREET 
WAILUKU, MAUl, HAWAII 96793 

www.MauiCounty. us 

Shane M. Sinenci 
Yuki Lei K. Sugimura March 18, 2019 

Mr. Michael Miyamoto, Director 
Department of Environmental Management 
County of Maui 
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793 

Dear Mr. Miyamoto: 

SUBJECT: PRE-BUDGET 
(DEPARTMENT 
(HFC-13(4)) 

SESSION 
OF PARKS 

PRESENTATION 
AND RECREATION) 

As discussed at the March 14, 2019 Healthy Families and Communities 
Committee meeting, although the Helene Hall facility falls under the 
jurisdiction of the Department of Parks and Recreation, the capital 
improvement project related to the Helene Hall septic system improvements 
(CBS-54 72) falls under the jurisdiction of the Department of Environmental 
Management. 

As noted in the Fiscal Year 2019 Budget, Appendix C - Capital 
Improvement Projects, Department of Environmental Management, $245,000 
was appropriated for the design and construction of a wastewater pilot project 
to replace the existing cesspool at Helene Hall. 

May I please request a status update on the project. Include the work 
performed to date, the work yet to be performed, and an update on the funds 
appropriated. If work has not yet begun or is pending, provide the reasons for 
the delay and the anticipated date for work to commence. 

I would appreciate receiving your written response no later than 
Monday, April 1, 2019. To ensure efficient processing, please include the 
relevant Committee item number in the subject line of your response. 
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Should you have any questions, please contact me or the Committee staff 
(Shelly Espeleta at ext. 7134, or Rayna Yap at ext. 8007). 

hfc:ltr:Ol3(4)aem0l:ske 

cc: Mayor Michael P. Victorino 

Sincerely, 

1'~~ 
RIKI HOKAMA, Chair 
Healthy Families and Communities 

Committee 


